Brennan Middle School

Brennan Organization of Parents

May 14, 2013
Officers in attendance: Lisa Ramos, Robyn Crowe, Mary Morris
Attending: Karen Saltzman, Glenn Bryant, Lisa Ramos, Robyn Crowe, Mary Morris, Melissa Gray, Rose Larson 
Opening: At 6:30 the meeting was called to order by Lisa Ramos.  The minutes from last months meeting were reviewed and accepted. The floor was turned over to Mrs. Saltzman.

Principal’s Report:

· The Special Olympics will be held Tuesday May 21st at North Attleboro High School.
· Progress notes will be sent home May 22nd.

· Scholastic Book Fair will take place May 24-30.  Summer reading material will be available.

· The district wide middle school vocabulary bee will take place on May 29 and 30 at the high school.

· The fifth grade will visit the library on May 31, June 3&4.

· The Spring concert will be held on June 5th
· Incoming grade 4 schools will have a parent night on June 6.  The students will visit on June 4, 5 & 7.  During the third week in August additional visits are also offered.

· The BBQ will take place June 11 during lunch.

· There will be a Studley/Willett concert at Brennan on June 13 @ 7:30.

· The eighth grade will have a field trip to High Meadow on June 18

· A physic fair for the eighth grade will be held on June 20
· A math carnival for the seventh grade will be either on June 19 or 20.

· Award ceremonies will take place on June 24 for grade 7 and June 25 for grades 5 & 6.

· Field days will be June 24 & 25.

· The last day of school will be June 26 dismissal will be 11:30am.  The eighth grade promotion ceremony and breakfast will be the same day.

· The last School Council meeting was May 14.

Financial Report:

· The treasurer’s report was reviewed (see attached).
· Robyn has written a letter to Brennan parents explaining where the funds are distributed.  It will be posted on the website.

President’s Report
· The eighth grade social will take place on June 24 at the Highland Country Club from 6:30-9:00.  Tickets are $19.00.  

· The Butter Braid Co. was used as a fundraiser all profits will be used for end of year activities for the eighth grade.
· End of year Best Buddies celebration is TBA.

· The Honor Roll/Student of the Month & Athlete of the Month celebration/pizza party it TBA.

· The Turkey Raffle will be chaired by Heather Whitehead and Melissa Gray.  

· The staff appreciation luncheon went smoothly and was much appreciated.

· The Fall Fundraiser may be changing from Genevieve’s to Butter Braid Co.

· The Scripts program is another possible option for fundraising.

Open Discussion: 

· Ideas to increase participation in BOP were discussed.
Meeting adjourned at 7:29
Respectfully submitted

